

UNIVERSITY OF THE EAST RAMON MAGSAYSAY MEMORIAL MEDICAL CENTER, INC.

64 Aurora Boulevard, Barangay Doha Imelda, Quemm City 1153, Philippines Telephone Numbers: (632) 715-8165 or (632) 715-0861 local 358

COLLEGE OF MEDICINE DEPARTMENT OF PREVENTIVE AND COMMUNITY MEDICINE

22 March 2010

TO:

ISABELITA CASIBANG, M.D.

UERMMMC Alumni Foundation in the USA, Inc.

RUBEN QUERUBIN, M.D.

UERMMMC Alumni Foundation in the USA, Inc.

CC:

ELMER GILO, M.D.

Treasurer

UERMMMC Alumni Foundation in the USA, Inc.

VICTOR O'YEK, M.D.

Chairman, Community Service Committee

UERMMMC Alumni Foundation in the USA, Inc.

GENTLEMEN:

Greetings! We are truly thankful for the support and financial assistance that you have been extending to the UERMMMCI Multi-Disciplinary Urban Community Health Services Extension Program. We are pleased to inform you that the Soup Kitchen conducted in Brgy. Doña Imelda, Quezon City has successfully fed approximately one thousand five hundred indigent children.

In addition, the Soup Kitchen has also helped us identify malnourished children in our prioritized sites of Areas 29 and 38 Kapiligan. We are currently in the process of organizing a Nutrition Program, which will include an intensive feeding program for these identified malnourished children, for a duration of six (6) We have already coordinated with nutritionists, nutrition agencies, and non-government organizations as we venture into this new activity. The Nutrition Program aims to address the growing problem of malnutrition in the community, as well as to educate the parents and caregivers of malnourished children on the importance of good and proper nutrition. The Nutrition Program will be implemented tentatively in May or June 2010.

We believe the Nutrition Program is a worthwhile endeavor, but it has a lot of financial requirements. We pray that you will continue extending financial assistance to our community based programs, similar to the support you gave to the Soup Kitchen. If there is extra funding for the Soup Kitchen, we are requesting for reallocation of these funds for the upcoming Nutrition Program, and whatever donations you can continue to give us will truly be appreciated.

Thank you very much, and we look forward to a favorable response to our request.

Respectfully yours,

RAMON DASON M. JAVIER, M.D. Clinical and Medical Training Officer UERMMMCI-MUCHSEP